To:
TAC Membership

From:
Manuel Munoz


Director, Regulatory Planning


CenterPoint Energy

Date:
March 30, 2006

Re:
Appeal of Action Taken by TPTF on the NMMS System

On March 10, 2006, CenterPoint Energy submitted an appeal to TAC regarding TPTF’s actions concerning the NMMS system.  

I.  Relief Requested

Below are the four issues raised by CenterPoint and the requested relief:

1. CenterPoint and other TDSPs do not believe that a central data base, as described and applied in the NMMS document, is necessary. CenterPoint also believes that establishing such a central database for operational and planning models could result in misuse of TDSP personnel efforts as well as nodal project delays and cost overruns.

CenterPoint requests that TAC provide guidance on the resolution of this issue.

2. The proper forum for addressing the NMMS system is at the ROS subcommittee.  The input from Market Participants that will be charged with maintaining the accuracy and fidelity of the network data bases used (in this case the TDSPs) should be given great weight in the process for determining that the “consistency” compliance requirements of the nodal protocols are met.

CenterPoint believes that the second issue is being addressed through the special meetings being coordinated by ERCOT involving the TDSPs and does not request TAC action on this issue.
3. The document concerning the NMMS system that incorporated the numerous comments received was inadequately reviewed by the TPTF.

CenterPoint withdraws the appeal of this issue.

4. The voting procedures used were not proper due to the fact that an affirmative vote was not taken. 
CenterPoint withdraws the appeal of this issue.

II.  Primary Issue

CenterPoint and other TDSPs do not believe that a central data base, as described and applied in the NMMS document, is necessary. CenterPoint also believes that establishing such a central database for operational and planning models could result in misuse of TDSP personnel efforts as well as nodal project delays and cost overruns.  Furthermore, after careful review of the ERCOT nodal protocols, as recently endorsed by the Commission, and internal discussions with Don Chandler, who represented our TDSP operations during the development of the nodal protocols, it is our belief that neither the underlying work papers nor the nodal protocols ever promoted the single data base approach as characterized by ERCOT in its NMMS document. Therefore this approach does not conform with the intent of the nodal protocols. CenterPoint further believes that this NMMS approach will not meet Section 3.10 (5) as that section is currently defined.
The attached power point presentation describes this issue in more detail.  CenterPoint requests that this cover letter and the attached Power Point presentation be included in the TAC package for April 7 and that the corresponding meeting agenda allow for a 10-minute presentation prior to the discussion on this subject.
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